
Addenda 
Minnetonka City Council Meeting 

Meeting of March 22, 2021 
 
 
ITEM 13C – Items concerning Duke’s on 7, LLC., at 15600 State Hwy 7 
 
The attached correspondence was received after distribution of the packet. 
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TO:   City Council 
 
FROM:  Julie Wischnack, AICP, Community Development Director 
 
DATE:   March 22, 2021 
 
SUBJECT:  Change Memo for March 22, 2021, City Council Meeting  
 
 
Item 13C – Duke’s on 7, LLC. 
 
The attached correspondence was received after the distribution of the packet.  



From:
To:
Subject: Duke"s on & Site Visit, Thank you (& Support)!
Date: Monday, March 22, 2021 12:40:17 PM

From: Molly Ekstrand  
Sent: Sunday, March 21, 2021 9:33 PM
To: Luke Derheim 
Cc: Susan Thomas <sthomas@minnetonkamn.gov>; Loren Gordon <lgordon@minnetonkamn.gov>; 
Bradley Schaeppi <bschaeppi@minnetonkamn.gov>; Brad Wiersum
<bwiersum@minnetonkamn.gov>; Deborah Calvert <dcalvert@minnetonkamn.gov>; joseph Lee-
Gilligan 
Subject: Duke's on & Site Visit, Thank you (& Support)!

Hi Luke, I can't believe this week escaped me so quickly. I wanted to send a short thank you 
for replying so quickly to my initial email after the planning committee meeting where the 
project was moved forward. Also, thank you for your time to meet Byoung and I on Monday 
3/15 
 at the site of Duke's. We appreciate the site visit and dialogue to talk about the potential sound 
and light pollution extending into the north neighborhood. You addressed our concerns 
confidently. Your genuine desire to be a partner in our community was quickly apparent. 

I will likely be listening to the Council meeting tomorrow night, but have not signed up to 
comment. Speaking for our family and from the house directly to your north, we look forward 
to being frequent patrons and wholeheartedly welcome you to the neighborhood. 

Kind regards, Molly & Eric

Molly Ekstrand
15508 Highwood Drive
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